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in any way, unless specifically incorporated into a contract. This document is intended only to provide 
clarity to the public regarding existing requirements under the law.  
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Set out below is an additional Frequently Asked Question (FAQ) regarding implementation of 
the Affordable Care Act. This FAQ has been prepared jointly by the U.S. Departments of Health 
and Human Services (HHS), Labor, and the Treasury (collectively, the Departments). Like 
previously issued FAQs (available at https://www.dol.gov/agencies/ebsa/about-ebsa/our-
activities/resource-center/faqs and http://www.cms.gov/cciio/resources/fact-sheets-and-
faqs/index.html), this FAQ is intended to help stakeholders stay informed about the law. 
 
Coverage of Preventive Services 
 
Section 2713 of the Public Health Service Act (PHS Act), as added by the Affordable Care Act 
and incorporated into the Employee Retirement Income Security Act (ERISA) and the Internal 
Revenue Code (the Code), requires that non-grandfathered group health plans and health 
insurance issuers offering non-grandfathered group or individual health insurance coverage 
provide coverage of certain specified preventive services without cost sharing. These preventive 
services include, with respect to women, preventive care and screenings as provided for in 
comprehensive guidelines supported by the Health Resources and Services Administration 
(HRSA), including contraceptive services.  
 
On November 15, 2018, the Departments published final regulations concerning religious and 
moral exemptions and accommodations regarding coverage of certain preventive services (2018 
final regulations).1 The 2018 final regulations expand exemptions for entities with religious or 
moral objections to the contraceptive coverage requirement to which their health plans would 
otherwise be subject. 
 
Q1. Are the Departments considering changes to the 2018 final regulations? 
 
Yes. The Departments are considering how best to address these provisions in light of recent 
litigation.  The Departments intend to initiate rulemaking within 6 months to amend the 2018 
final regulations and obtaining public input will be included as part of the Departments’ 
rulemaking process. 
 

                                                             
1 83 FR 57536, 83 FR 57592 (Nov. 15, 2018). 
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